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THE CHRONICLE

PARISH INFORMATION

g8 &.m.—Holy Communion (every Sunday), 2nd and 4th Sundays at 11 am.
8rd Sunday after Evening Prayer. -

Saints’ Days as announced.
11 a.m.— Morning Prayer. 7.16 p.m.—Evening Prayer.
9.45 a.m.—Sunday School. 9.45 a.m.—Kindergarten,

Churchwardens: Messrs L. C. CALVER (Rector's), W. SOPWITH, E. QUELCH.

Parish Council: THE CHURCHWARDENS and Messrs A. H. TﬂOMAS, T. H.
BOSWARD, J. M, BOYLE, H. G. BRODIE, J. HUMPHREYS, D. B.

HUNTER, V. BARRETT, B. PULLEN, H, J. SHAW, K. GRANT, A. COOK,

R. WRIGHT
Hon. Secretary: Mr. L. C. CALVER Hon. Treasurer: Mr. W. SOPWETF

Sidesmen: Messrs R. ATKINSON, B. LIVINGSTONE, A. IRELAND, J.
DITCHBURN, R. MINITER, H. F. JONES, A. JONES and J. PEISLEY.

Envelope Secretary: Mr. T. BOSWARD—LM 2778.
Organist: Miss KATHLEEN O'NEILL.

RECTOR’S LETTER

My Dear Friends,

The Parish Mission, conducted by the Rev. G. J. (Coad and his
Church Army team was a great success. It is thirty years since there
was a Mission in the Parish when Captain Cowland was the Missioner. The
attendance at the early Communion Services and the evening meetings
was good, and made us feel they were more than worthwhile. Captain
Coad gave very helpful and challenging messages that will be long re-
membered. I want to thank all who heped make the Mission such a
success; those who attended; those who opened their homes for Cottage
Meetings; those who provided members wof the team with meals, and
those who helped with gifts of food or money. All Saints’ Parish will
long be remembered by the Mission Team for their friendliness and hos-
pitality and co-operation. You will be pleased to know that something
like £65 was given in retiring offertories to the work of the Church Army
during the week,

Sunday, 1st November, will be All Saints’ Day- The Confirmation
service will be (held at 11 a.m. that day instead of Wednesday évening
as previously anounced, because a special commemoration of Bishop
Hilliard’s (Consecration as a Bishop will be held in the Chapter House,
St. Andrews Cathedral, that mght Again, may I remind you that we are
to present Bishop Hilliard with his Th.D. gown as a token of our appreci-
ation and on his retirement as Co-adjutor Bishop of Sydney. We particu-
larly ask any who were confirmed by him to contribute to the gift. [Thel
Bishop is an ex-All {Saints’ boy and was confirmed in our Church.

On Sunday, November 8th, the special preacher at 7.15 p.m. will be
Major-General the Rev. C. A. OSbome, Chaplain to the Archbishop.

Please rememcber the Annual Fete on 21st November, 10 a.m- to 10
pm. ‘We hope to wipe out the remaining daebt on our Parish Hall which
was built in 1926, Your co-operation is urgently needed.

: _ Yours sincerely,
£ R rmmaat ‘ ERIC CHAMPION
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LADIES’ GUILD

Wie were delighted to have so many ladies attend the Service and
Basket Lunch arranged during Mission Week. The address by Captain
Coad was most interesting and helpful.

On ‘Tuesday, 20th October, a party of Guild Ladies visited Lever
Bros. and thoroughly enjoyed seeing the processing of their various pro- -
ducts, some of the machines appear to be almost human.

Our ladies are hard -at work-arranging-their -usual stalls for the Fete,
Work, Refreshment and Children’s Wear and Christmas Gifts. The ladies
of the Refreshment Stall would appreciate any gifts of butter or fillings
for sandwiches, cakes or donations towards expenses.

Please note that our next Street Stall will be on Friday, 13th No-
vember, which will be a week earlier, as our usual third Friday is the

day before the Fete.
; E. M. BOSWARD, Hon.-Secretary

0 T

FLOWER ROSTER.

Nov. ilst—All Saints’ Day. Donated by Mrs. Clark, Croydon Street in
memory of her Mother., ™Mr. Brodie, Mr. and Mrs. Plowman,
Miss Juleff and others. Arranged by Mrs. Borward and Mrs.
Chapman.
» 8th—Donaled by Family of the late Mrs. Kerruish in memory of
Mother. Arranged by Mrs. Colburt and Mrs. Bellamy.
15th—Donated by Mrs. Dingle and Mrs. Smith in memory of their
parents. Arranged by Mrs. Malone.
»  22nd—Donated by Mr. and Mrs. L. C. Calver in memory of their
son, Robert. Arranged by Miss Speight.
» 29th—Donated and arranged ty Mrs. and Misses Nisbett in mem-
ory of Mr. Nesbett. ‘
Dec. ‘6th—Donated by Mrs. Archer in memory of her hushand. Ar-
ranged by Mrs. Bosward.

O

{

YOUNG MARRIEDS AND FRIENDS’ CLUB

The next meeting of the above Club will be held in the Y.C.I. Room,
Parish Hall on Tuesday, 10th November at 8 p.m. New members and
visitors are always most welcome. oy :

We were very pleased Lo have such a wonderful attendance at the
Mother and Daughter Night arranged last month. Many thanks to all
those who helped organise this evening.

Our next major effort is the Cake-and Sweets Stall at the Fete. We
would be very grateful for any donations of cakes or sweets for our
gtal.l, ghese donationyg could be picked up on the morning of the Fete if

esired.

0.

I. BARRETT, Hon. Secretary

SENIOR PARISHIONERS CLUR

Meet every Thursday afternoon at 2 p.m. in the Parish Hall. New
members always welecome.

Many thanks to menibers of the Senior Parishioners Club for their
generous donation to our Christmas Cheer Appeal-

Thank you also Mrs. Jones and Miss Browning.

We hope this year to distribute many gifts to those in need within

our Parish,
\ D, SHAW, Hon. Secretary
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BOWLS CLUE !

Men of the Parish come along on Wednesday nights at 7.45 p.m.
You will be most welcome, we are all beginners. An enjcyable might is
assured.

H- SHAW, Hon. Secretary, Stewardship Comm.

STEWARDSHIP COMMITTEE

Next meeting of the above will be held on Tuebday, 3rd November.

with the Fete on the 21st chember, 1959.

ALL SAINTS’ SUNDAY SCHOOL

The Annual Fete is to be held on 21st Noveniber, as in past years
the Sunday School will have the Grocery Stall and all gifts of groceries
for it will be most appreciated. Groceries may be brought to the Parish
Hall during Sunday School hours or left at the Rectory.

J. JOYCE, Hon. Secretary

GIRLS’ TENNIS CLUB
Girls, we still need you for our Club- Between the hours of 11 a.m.
and 1 p.m. you will be g-lven a warm welcome, please ccme and join us.
The courts are situated in Pile Street Marr1ckv111e, just off Livingstone

Road.
M. McPHERSON, Hon. Secretary

FELLOWSHIP

During October the Fellowship wus one of the many organisations
which received so much pleasure at having the Church Army as visitors
at the Mission.

‘On Monday, 5th October, the Fellowship and some members of the
Church Army went to the Zoo, although due to the rain we had to leave
oarly we still had lots of fun playing games in the Parish Hall when we
arrived back.

During the Mission Week we were unable to have gur usual meeting

on Tuesday, 13th October. The 27th was a “Spit and Polish” night, to-

help prepare the Church for All Saints’ D’ay, 1st November, which will
also be Confirmation at the 11 a.m- service.

Our welcome to the newly confirmed will be held on Tuesday, 10th
November. A. very warm welcome is extended to all those who will be

eonfirmed on 1st November.
O. BARRETT, Hon. Secretary

H. SHAW', Hon. Secretary

—
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THIS SHOULD INTEREST YOU

Here is a brief summary of what your lads accomplished on the Base-
ball field this year. We were able, thanks mainly to the work of Mr.
Reg- Miniter, who spared no effort, and aided by a grant of £15 from the
Parish Council, to place a team in the Western Suburbs Churche’s Base-
ball Union Jumor Competition.

At the conclusion of the season it is pleasing to report that a happy
time was had by everyone connected with the Club and that, with a little
bit of luck we might have won the competition. Perhaps-your boy was
in the team, ask him about the enjoyable times we had.

The team finished second to Latter Day Saints, only a fraction be-
hind. In our matches with this team we broke even, but lost the im-
portant one at the season’s end. We extend our congratulations to the
winners, a team of good sportsmen.

Our Club’s presentation night was held in the presence of disting-
uished visitors, by the courtesy of Mr. Bruce Livingstone. The Managers
Cup went to Richard Cornford, our very good pitcher, as the best and
fairest player. 'The David Hunter Trophy for outstanding ability went
to Geoffrey Gorman, the teams plucky catcher. The two lads held the
side together throughout the entire season, never missing a practice,
lecture or game, setting an example in sportsmanship and unselfish play,
as well as ability.

The following players received “Big League” books, as 2 memento
of their services to the team:

Don. Waterfield, 1st Base—Extraordinary improvement durmg the
season.

Peter Keen, 2nd and 3rd Base—A very polished ball player.

Ian Granger, Short stop—An improver who looks good for next
season,

John Fletcher, 3rd7]‘3ase—c’Very good for a first season.

Cliff Maguire—Potentially a- great-player and with regular attend-
ance would quickly be a top flight junior. Cliff wom inter club sprint
at Field Day. ‘

Jan Batey—Very reliable,

Ray Ward, John Phillips, Keith Kitt—Younger boys who will be dis-
tinct acqmsmons next year.

Richard Harris—Very good when available.

John Darwin, Barry {Themas, Robert Cheetham—Did not play in
many games, but their attendance and enthusiasm were first class, partic--
ularly Robert.

Our thanks to everybody who helped in any way during the season.
Kindnesses were received from so many well wishers that it.is not pos-
sible to name them all.

. i o PRAESL ol T0lyET - 4 HAROLD JONES.
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CHOIR ROBES AND BOOKS

(

Would any member or past member of the Choir who has either a
set of robes or Church Psalter in their possession please return them to
the Church as we are short of both robes and books.—Thank you.

0.

Y.C.lL

We had a “Sports Quiz” at the Meeting held on Friday, the 2nd
October, and it proved a great success. Messrs K. Dingle and J. Miniter
were the ‘“‘Quiz’”’ Masters, and they kept the guestion ‘“rolling off ths
production line.” It was voted a very enjoyable meeting, and members
are looking forward to another one under the heading of “Sports Quiz”.
November will be a busy month for the Y.C.I. . On Friday, the 13th
November we will celebrate the founding of the Y.C.L by a special meeting’
It will be our Annual Commemoration Night, to which all men of the
Parish are invited. There will be a short business meeting commencing
at 8 p.m. but the greater part of the evening will be taken up by a Social.

On the following Sunday, the 15th November, we will have our 49th
Commemoration Service in the Parish Church, commencing at 7.15 p.m.
All members and ex-members are earnestly requested to be present-

The Y.C.I. will be taking an active part in the Parish Fete, get down
for Saturday, .the 21st November. Vegetables, Plants as well as Clocks
and Watches will be on sale by the Y.C.I. Our “White Elephant” Stall
will also be a feature of the Y.C.I- effort. If you have any articles you
don’t want, pleasé let us have them as there may be buyers waiting for
them. All donations to this or other Y.C.I. activities at the Fete will be
welcomed. The Rector or any Church Officer will gladly supply further
particulars.

TABLE TENNIS

1959-60 Summer Season- d

The following teams have been selected to represent All Saints’

in the 1959-60 Summer Competition of the N.S.W.T.A.A.:

D. Grade No. 1 Team—B. Livingstone, J. Miniter, E- Redmond and
C. Wellington.

D. Grade No. 2 Team—C. Hemmings, R- Reid and T. Thompson.

E. Grade No .1 Team—E. Faram, N. Moore, P. Whalan, J. Yard: Team
Manager, Mr. R. Moore. )

.- Grade No. 2 Team—A. Humphreys, H. Ellis, G. Davies, B. Hillhouse,
‘A. Hillhouse.

. Grade No. 3 Team—Mrs. Gorman, G, Gorman, R. Cornford, J. Durham

E

E

R

-

. Grade No 4 Team—G- Allen, K. Kitt, K. Lipscombe, D. Sayers, D.
‘Waterfield. a3

. Grade No. b Team—J. Ball, R. Ball, R. Attridge, P. Keen.

egserves— T. ‘Moyris, B- Taylor, Ly Desposito, J, Byers, C, Hayler,
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The competitions commenced on Wednesday, 28th October for the
“D” Grade.

“D?” Grade- and Thursday, 29th October for the “E” Grade.

Church Parade

‘The October Church Parade proved to be the best on record with
an attendance of twenty members.

Players are invited to worship together again on the third Sunday
in November at 11 a.m. when the lessons will be read by Geoffrey
Gormen and Keith Kitt.

Table Tennis Snapshots

Peter Whalan suffered a severe.illness. during October and was
forced to spend a consjderable period in hospital. This popular member
has now recovered and was present at the Qctober Church Parade after
being discharged from hosital only several hours before the service
was due to commence.

Robert Attridge another popular member is now recovering from a
severe attack of pneumonia and the club wishes him a complete and
speedy recovery.

Charles Hemmings, Trevor Thompson and Robert: Reid are:playing
in “D” grade in a special effort to improve-their standard of play as
quickly as possible.

Peter Whalan will agein be the driving force behind our effort to
clinch the “E” grade honours for the first time and with good support
from Neil Moore. Ted Faram and John Yard, All Saints’ are capable of
providing a strong challenge for the season’s honours.

Mrs. Gorman will play with the “E” grade No. 3 team and the Club
wishes this talented player the success ‘she so richly deserves. Mrs.
Gorman will receive excellent support from her son: Geoffrey, Richard
Cornford and John Durham.

Many palyers wili be sitting for school examinations in the im-
mediate future and the club wishes these members every success with
their endeavours.

Annual Club Championships

All members are invited te participate in the Second Annual Cham-
pioships which will be held at the conclusion of the Summer Competi-
tion.

\

The present club chanmioﬁs are;——
Singles—Peter Wihalan.
Doubles—Alan Humphreys and Terry Morns.

Consolation Singles—Robert Reid.

R- MOORE, President
gt e g -Be LIVINGSTONE, -Hen: Seeretary
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BAPTISMS

Lesley Raymond Dunn, Deborah Gae Mason, Mark Ernest Hamilton,
Mark Thatcher, Jennifer Liouise Staples, Andrea David Andreoni, Rose-
mary Helen P‘ethe,rbrldge, Malcolm JOhn Miller, Peter Tod Clark, Debra
I.ee Prescod-Williams, Richard Hooper Prescod-Williams, Stephen Harold
Kenny, Christopher Paul Mclnerney, Gregory Ross Jones, David Francis
Johnson, Barbara Edith Fowler, Tiynne Joan Cheetham, Ian John Me-
Donald, Stuart John Hartwell Walters, David James MeCann.

MARRIAGES

Reginald Ernest Pakes to Mary Jean Kelly; John Joseph Wearing
to Dorizs Enid Bryce; William Laurence Hayes to Janice Charmaine Hay;
John Stuart Lang to Carole June Logan; Richard Charles Prescod-
Williams to Lesley Anne Paget; Russell James Phillips to Vivienne Payne;
Robert William Edgar to Margaret Hamilfon Smith; Darrel Roy Coombs
to Elaine Coombs.

FUNERALS

July 31—TLeslie Rofe.
Aug. 8—-Benjamin Charles Darby.

& 7—Alfred Mossman,

,» 11—Sarah Jane Budder; George Dundon. : .

s 24—Andrea Laigi Andreoni; Richard Potter; Jean Smith, Alfred

John Roland Parsons. F

Sept- 1-—Rebececa Sophia Spear.

» 11—Efhel Maud Stewart.

; ) ! % y
ALL SAINTS PARISH FETE
SATURDAY, 21st NOVEMBER, 1959
10 a.m. to 10 p.m.
All the Usual Stalls and New Attractions ...
" Come and Buy Your Christmas Gifts
- HELP US Remove the Remaining Debt on the Parish Hall
ALL, WELCOME COME AND ENJOY YOURSELF

; WALTERS & SON
¥ FUNERAL DIRECTORS
438 NEW CANTERBURY ROAD, DULWICH HILL
Phones: LM 1676 — LM 1458 L

Jomes & lames. Printers. 300 Livespesl Read, Ashileld
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